September 30, 2004

Mr. Napoleon Tiapo

Administrator

Project CBBIA

Dear Mr. Tiapo:

My colleagues from IUCN asked me to read a proposal called “Addressing Biodiversity in Impact Assessment in Central America”, and to send my opinion directly to you.

First of all, let me tell you that IUCN is the unique and independent organization that has worked in the last 10 years in EIA in Central America, and in the same time, has been working in biodiversity, Protected Areas and many others themes related.

As you know, in this part of the world –the tropic- to talk about “impacts” produced by anything immediately everybody thinks in its effects in the biodiversity, but I am not sure if it is reflected appropriately in the countries legislation and procedures.

Knowing the experience of IUCN in this Region (EIA, biodiversity and protected areas), and the need to have a state of the art of the situation of the biodiversity and the impact assessment, I do think the proposal sent by IUCN is relevant and important for the Region and the world, and I highly recommend to the Project to approve it.

Trustfully yours,
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Mauricio Castro-Salazar
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